
Greenfield Township Supervisors' Meeting - August 5th,2025 Meeting Minutes.

Prior to the meeting, Magistrate McGraw swore in Alan John Rudalavage as Greenfield's

Treasurer.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenfield Township Supervisors was called to order at

7:05 pm with the pledge of Allegiance.

The roll call was Supervisor Totsky present, Supervisor Mancuso present, Supervisor

Bonczkiewicz present, Attorney Favreau absent, Secretary Brewer present, and Treasurer

Rudalavage present.

A Supervisor's quorum was present, so the meeting was able to proceed. There were no

corrections to the minutes of the July 1st, 2025 meeting by the Supervisors, so the minutes

stood approved as distributed.

The Township departments read or stated verbally their reports as available. During the

Supervisors' report Supervisor Totsky read a status update from Patty Apostolakes on the

Greenfield Township Community Park and Veterans Memorial and that Greenfield Day is

scheduled for August 23rd.

There were no public comments or questions on agenda items

Supervisor Bonczkiewicz moved to change the rank of Michael J. Flannagan from part time

interim police chief to part time interim Assistant Police Chief and change the rank of Justin

Ezerskis from Assistant Police Chief to full time Police Chief. Supervisor Mancuso seconded that

motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes.

Supervisor Totsky moved to solicit bids for the possible demolition work at 1900 Greenfield

Road In anticipation on noncompliance. Supervisor Bonczkiewicz seconded that motion. The

motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes.

Supervisor Mancuso moved to authorize the Solicitor to advertise for the proposed Short Term

Rental Ordinance. Supervisor Totsky seconded that motion. The motion passed with a voice

vote with all Supervisors present voting yes.

Brenda Gavinexpressed her concern about a condition on Pierce Road and also asked a

question about the Short Term Rental Ordinance.

Supervisor Bonczkiewicz moved to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor Mancuso seconded that

motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes. The

meeting was adjourned at 7:18 pm.
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